Minutes of the MONTHLY Meeting of
EAST CRAWFORD WATER SUPPLY CORPORATION
May 16, 2023
Meeting Room at Water Plant at FM 185 @ Cattle Drive, Crawford, Texas

Present:	Clay Plemons, Tim Anderson & Charlotte Miller 
Staff: 		Linda & Don Brandon
Guests:		Johnny Tabor & Chris Hill

Clay called the meeting to order & determined that a quorum was present.

A motion was made to approve the Minutes of the 4/17/23 ANNUAL MEMBERSHIP meeting.  2nd.  Passed.

Clay informed the Board that he had spoken with Ms. Croft & she said that she had sent everything to the PUC that they had requested regarding the CCN Amendment Application. The PUC has a deadline of 6/30/23 to respond to our Application.  Clay reminded the Board that once the amended CCN is approved by the PUC, it will be necessary to send the CCN Amendment to each adjoining water system for their approval & then send a letter to anyone owning over 25 acres of land within our new CCN giving them the option to opt out of our CCN. If they opt out they will be unable to get ECWSC water in the future. Tabor is providing us with a property map showing any tracts of 25+ acre tracts within the new CCN.

Tabor addressed the Board & stated that in typical Federal Government fashion they have made the process of using the ARPA funds very complicated.  One requirement is that the WSC contribute 20% to the project allowing the total project to be $593,000.  ECWSC has signed the Beneficiary Agreement & it was delivered to Judge Felton’s office.  Once he signs it, he will return an official copy to ECWSC.  ECWSC can then send an invoice to the ARPA Committee for the total amount of $494,375.  ECWSC will then need to deposit this money into a separate interest-bearing account that must be federally insured for the full amount.  This will mean ECWSC buying additional insurance to insure the balance above the $250,000 federally insured amount.  The project contractors must adhere to Build America/Buy America (must be American made materials), the Davis-Bacon Act (workers must be paid prevailing wages & this must be documented) & several other federal programs. Tabor has spoken with Tom Ray (ARPA Funds Coordinator).  Tabor wants county approval of any projects before construction begins.  Tabor asked the Board to give him a priority list of the most critical leak areas to include in this project that can be completed with the ARPA Funds.  Any other line replacement projects will be engineered separately.

Don informed the Board that the spare roll of well wire has been ordered but will not be delivered until a storage container can be purchased & set up behind Plant 1.  Tim will get with Chuck for availability & prices of the container.

Clay spoke with Westerfeld regarding the need for an annual BPAT inspection on his mom’s sprinkler system.  Westerfeld was going to talk with his mom about doing this or disconnecting the sprinkler system.
The Board discussed the $135,000 bid from Breton Backhoe & Underground Services, LLC to replace a section of the line down Cupp Road from Will Dobie’s under New Windsor Parkway to the end of Cory Westerfeld’s plowed field.  Clay reminded the Board that Cupp Road is within Waco’s ETJ circle, so ECWSC could replace the line but could not upgrade the size of the line. This project was tabled until the Board decides if this project will be paid for by ECWSC or be part of the ARPA funds project.

Changes to the Tariff were tabled until next month in order for Clay & Linda to review Ms. Croft’s revisions.

Tim to speak with Justin Schuerg, an electrician living on the system, regarding a bid to redo the electrical at Plant 2 to bring it up to code as well as a new breaker panel.  Also get a bid to add a 30 second time delay between the well motor starting up & then each of the booster pumps starting up. This will help the new generator from getting bogged down during an electrical outage.

Shorty spoke with Gayle Golding regarding the possibility of ECWSC purchasing an acre of her land next door to Plant 1 so that ECWSC can fence off the land that is in the Sanitary Easement.  Gayle was open to the idea; however, she asked that the price not be made available to the public.

A motion was made to approve the Financials as presented.  2nd.  Passed. The Board asked Linda to contact Breton Backhoe to start sending in a more itemized bill i.e.  price per hour, no. of hours, parts & materials, etc.  

Linda explained to the Board that she had called everyone on the Past Due list & did not feel that she would have a collection problem with any of them.

Linda to start looking for easements on Cupp Road & Compton Road. Tim to contact Fritz Matthies, Trustee for Oliver Farms regarding an easement.

The next meeting will be Tuesday, 6/20/23 at 6 pm.

Meeting adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,
Linda Brandon


